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June 17, 2020 
 
Ryan Van de Bosche 
Washington Prime Group 
111 Monument Circle, Suite 350 
Indianapolis, IN 46204 
 
Re: Second Technical Submission Review – Aurora Mall Fieldhouse USA – Site Plan Amendment  
 Application Number:  DA-1105-16 
 Case Number: 1985-6028-26 
 
Dear Mr. Van de Bosche: 
 
Thank you for your second technical submission, which we started to process on May 29, 2020.   
 
All items relative to the Site Plan Amendment have been addressed.  The only remaining comments relate to completing 
the Preliminary Drainage Report as well as all easement releases/dedications and license agreements. 
 
Since the Site Plan is ready for final approval, please communicate with Kristin Tanabe of Public Works regarding the 
completion of the Preliminary Drainage Report.  If the Preliminary Drainage Report and easement releases/dedications 
and license agreements are complete, we will then be able to update the record copy.  Please note that the additional 
stormwater license agreement related to the civil plan review will not need to be complete in order to complete the Site 
Plan Amendment.   
 
Once I receive communication that these processes have been completed, I will update the record file.  Additionally, I 
will approve the planning review for the Fieldhouse building permit. 
 
As always, if you have any comments or concerns, please give me a call.  I may be reached at (303) 739-7184. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Heather L. Lamboy, AICP 
Planning Supervisor 
City of Aurora Planning Department 
 

 cc:  Angela Hygh, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck 
 Meg Allen, Neighborhood Liaison 
 Jacob Cox, ODA 
 Filed: K:\$DA\1105-16tech.rtf 
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